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Impressed by the economic activity driven by investment related to the CPEC and stability in prices, 
Moody's Investors Service has reaffirmed Pakistan's credit profile as B3 stable. Moody's has said that 
such a credit profile is supported by the country's robust growth performance and potential and improved 
track record of reforms under the IMF's programme of 2013-16. The economy was still on track despite 
political upheavals that have created uncertainty. There was potential for a further strengthening in growth 
because successful implementation of the CPEC could transform Pakistan's economy by removing 
infrastructure bottlenecks and stimulating both foreign and domestic investment. However, fiscal cost 
related to the CPEC would raise Pakistan's debt burden rapidly and persistently high level of imports 
could develop into greater external vulnerability. The rating agency expressed its serious concerns over 
vulnerability of the external sector and high political risk. Credit challenges include the country's high 
government debt burden and low debt affordability and weak physical and social infrastructure weighing 
on economic competitiveness. Very narrow revenue base restricts fiscal flexibility while a rising level of 
external government debt exposes the country's finances to sharp currency depreciations. Triggers for an 
upgrade of Pakistan's sovereign rating include a fundamental strengthening in external liquidity position, a 
significant reduction in budget deficit and debt burden, sustained progress on structural reforms, and 
reduced infrastructure impediments and supply-side bottlenecks that could aid sustained higher growth. 
Triggers for a rating downgrade could be stalling of reform agenda, widening of fiscal deficit, worsening of 
external payment position, and loss of multilateral/bilateral support or political instability. 
 
It seems that Moody's Investors Service has decided to maintain the B3 stable rating for Pakistan after 
careful consideration of the relevant variables and the continuity in rating reflects balanced risks to the 
country's credit profile. The rating agency has assessed the country's situation through four categories 
viz. economic strength, which is assessed as "moderate plus"; institutional strength "very low plus"; fiscal 
strength "very low minus" and susceptibility to event risk "high". Moody's also seems to believe that the 
CPEC is a big factor in the country's infrastructural improvements and future growth. While all of this may 
be true, the possibility of a rating downgrade appears to be much higher than an upgrade of the country's 
sovereign rating in future. For instance, upgrading in rating would require strengthening of the external 
sector liquidity position, a significant reduction in the government deficit and debt burden, removal of 
infrastructure impediments, etc., while a downgrade would be triggered by stalling reforms, widening of 
fiscal deficit, worsening of external sector payment position, etc. Seen closely, most of the variables 
would point to a further downgrade in rating. For instance, the budget for 2018-19 is certainly 
expansionary and extremely soft due to coming elections, C/A deficit is widening every month, foreign 
exchange reserves are at very low level, debt burden is almost unsustainable and structural reforms 
seem to have been thrown to the wind after the IMF programme. If proper measures are not taken soon, 
it is obvious that triggers for a downgrade would override the triggers for an upgrade and the country 
would be pushed down further in credit rating. If this happens, foreign investors would avoid the country, 
external borrowings would be more expensive and it would be more difficult for domestic banks to open 
L/Cs for imports. All of this could have a negative impact on exchange rate, inflation, growth rate, 
employment and poverty level, etc. Keeping all these factors in view, the authorities of the country need 
to concentrate wholeheartedly on reducing the vulnerabilities of the economy through a bold reform 
process. If such a route is adopted through political understanding, not only our economy would improve 
but the Moody's and other credit rating agencies would be forced to reassess Pakistan's rating in a 
positive manner. 
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